June 16, 1980

Dr. Don E, Crabtree
Route 1 Box 210
Kimberly, Idaho 833kl

Dear Don:

Not only was I surprised at seeing my brief note printed in Flintknapper's
kxchange, Vol. 3, No. 1, but I was even more surprised when I received your lete
ter of May 10 thanking me! I want you to know that I do indeed apprec: .e your
lett¢ . I was surprised because I had been planning to write you concerning the
Chio State Museum Lithics Lab. So, I am writing you a little sooner than I had
originally planned.

First, I think I should backtrack here a bit and introduce myselt. My name is
Paul Grzham and I am currently one of two stafi archaeologists here at the COhio
Department of Transportation in Columbus. This is a position I have held since
getting my B.A. in Anthropology from Chio State University in 1978. As an un-
dergraduate I became very interested in lithic analysis, raw material identifi-
cation, and utilization of these resources in the Kastern Wooulands, especially
the Ohio Valley.

During the last quarter of my senior year I managea to ta! Carl Phagan into
teaci 1g me some basics of experimental lithic technology. Since that time I
have pursued lithic technology pretty much on my own, reading as much as I couild
and bashing rocks as much as possible. Jell, now I'm at the point where I think
I'm finally getting a nanule on the processes and integrating the technological
end with my other interests I mentioned above. I have found an immense amount
of help from your writings, Flenniken's, Bonnichsent!s, the FE, Lithic Technolo
and numerous others. Phagan also had a nice little library on the subject and
kinaly let me Xerox what I wanted. The more I become involvea in archaeology ¢
and lithic technology it never ceases to amaze me that more people don't ex-
periment. I know it has helped me quite a bit in interpreting the archmological
record,

A friend or mine at the Ohio Historical / hi from time to time been
pulling things out of storage which were in the Lithics Lab. Since he and I
are interested in the things, i.e. lithic technology, etc., Wwe were often
¢ icussing last year ti 158ibility of starting the Lab up again under our
direction since we secemed to be e only ones interested in it. However, the
project never got off the ground because we were both so busy with our re-
spective jobs. As he is now (his name is John DeWert by the way) moving to
Chapel Hill, North Carolina to attend school, I approached the Chio Historical
Society with the idea of my getting a Senior Research Associate Bosition and
working on the Lab material ana related subjects by myself. They okayed this
and tola me to submit a proposal. This was when I was planning oa writing you,
later this summer when I got set up there. HNow, wever, I have receivea a
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